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MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE

ST ALBANS GROUP OF AMNESTY INTERNATIONAL

HELD ON WEDNESDAY JULY 10, 2013
www.amnesty.org.uk/stalbans

1.   
PRESENT:  Tim Abrahams, Irene Austin, Louise Chick, Sue Fakes, Maureen Huckle, Debbie Maya, Katharine Mears (Chair), Karla Siswick, Peter Smith (Secretary), Roseanne Wilkinson, Penny Williams.
         Apologies for Absence: Mike Bennett, Natalie Lucy.
2.       FINANCES AND FUNDRAISING:
Penny reported that we have £1,476 in our main bank account and suggested we give £250 to AIUK immediately. This was agreed.,

3.       CAMPAIGNS:
CASA: Peter had 3 actions, two for Mexico and 1 for Honduras.
Mexico:  We write again to the Mexican authorities in concern for the safety of staff and 
migrants at La 72 Migrants Shelter in Tenosique, Tabasco State. We understand 
that protection measures agreed upon for the shelter, following threats to it, have not 
been implemented. At particular risk are the shelter's director Fray Tomás González 
and migrants' rights activist Rubén Figueroa. [Please note that Fray Tomas is our 
Group's new adopted 'individual at risk.']
Mexico: On 30 May 8 members of Unidad Popular (UP) were abducted and the bodies 
of 3 of them found on June 3 (Arturo Hernández Cardona, Ángel Román Ramírez 
and Félix Rafael Bandera Román.) They had just taken part in a protest against the 
local government and UP members have accused it of involvement in the abduction. 
We ask for full investigation and prosecution of the guilty parties.
Honduras: Honduran journalist Anibal Barrow had been abducted, whereabouts 
unknown. We signed a letter urging investigation. At the time, however, Group 

members reported hearing on the news that the body of an Honduran had been found. 

This proved to be Anibal, and the outdated letter was not sent off.
We have received a response from the Unidad de Derechos Humanos del Ejecutivo of 

Coahuila State, Mexico to our letter regarding the safety of the Belén Migrant Shelter. 

This, with a translation, was available at the meeting.
Former Soviet Union

Russian Federation: Debbie introduced an action. We write to the Minister of Foreign Affairs and the Prosecutor General expressing concern that three ethnic Uzbeks, Gairatbek Saliev, Bahtijor Mamashev and Mahamadillo Kadirzhanov, would be at serious risk of harm if extradited  to Kyrgyzstan, where they are accused of serious crimes.  Despite diplomatic assurances by the Kyrgyzstani authorities, Amnesty International believes the three would be liable to grave human rights violations on return there and asks the Russian authorities to halt the extradition.
Death Penalty:
USA: Roseanne reported action taken urgently on our behalf about Warren Hill, due to 

be executed in Georgia, USA on July 15. She sent an appeal by fax on July 10 against 

his execution. Seven experts who have assessed Warren now agree that he has 
mental retardation which would make his execution unconstitutional.  [Warren was 

granted a temporary stay of execution. The warrant for his execution expired on July 
20, without it  being carried out. Amnesty is monitoring the situation, should Georgia try 
to execute him again.]
Belarus: This country is the last in Europe to carry out executions.  Roseanne 
introduced an action about Pavel Selyun, sentenced to death on June 12 for the 

murder of his wife and her lover. We write to the President of Belarus to urge 

commutation of Pavel's sentence and an immediate moratorium on the death penalty.

Palestinian Authority: 

At least 22 people are at risk of execution here, including at least six for 
'collaboration with Israel.' Two others were executed on June 22. The Attorney General   
in Gaza  has warned that he plans to proceed with executions. We write, in support of 
the Amnesty belief that the death penalty is the ultimate form  of cruel, inhuman and 
degrading punishment, to urge that the death penalties be commuted. There are 
also reports that many accused of collaboration 'confessed' under torture. We ask 
that these be investigated.[It is not reported at the time of compilation of these 

Minutes (August 8)  that any of these executions have taken place, but the AI 

International Secretariat website records a threat by the Hamas de facto authorities to 

carry some out next week.]
MONTHLY ACTION: Cambodia: Born Samnang and Sok Sam Oeun

AI believes that these two men were wrongfully convicted and imprisoned for the killing 

of prominent trade union leader Chea Vichea in 2004. They were originally released in 

2008 but have suddenly been sent back to prison. We write to urge their release again

ZIMBABWE: We signed action cards in support of WOZA (Women of Zimbabwe 

Arise) and to the Southern African Development Community (SADC) urging them

to help ensure a just and violence-free election in Zimbabwe on July 31.
4.    STALL AT THE ABBEY

Peter suggested we ask the Abbey whether we could have a stall there to pursue the 'Write for Rights/Greetings Card Campaign.' Most Group members are  aware of this AIUK-promoted campaign which takes place in November and December, whereby people are invited to write to the relevant authorities in support of a prisoner of conscience/individual or group at risk and/or to send a card of solidarity to them. Many Groups take part in this and many thousands of letters are written. Peter was asked to write to the Abbey about this.  In discussion it was mentioned that we might ask for 2 days, preferably a Friday and Saturday, so that Group members who have to work on a Friday could volunteer to man the stall on a Saturday, and that we might ask them to consider volunteering for a slot longer than an hour.

[The Abbey replied to our request and have offered us Friday November 15 between 10 am and 4 pm and on Saturday 16 between 10 am and 3 pm. 

Peter  circulated this info to the Group and a number of people volunteered to help man the stall, sufficient for him to be able to go back to the Abbey and accept the dates suggested.

So we are booked for the Abbey North Transept on November 15 and 16.]

We also have our regular meeting on November 13, and the market stall and street collection on November 23, so we shall have a busy November!  

5       REMINDERS:
· As agreed at the last meeting two guest speakers have been invited. Suzie Daniels, Head of Digital at AIUK, and a resident of St Albans, will speak about her work and life at AIUK at our September meeting (September 11); and Hilary Ratcliffe, Programme Director of ‘Soroptimist International’ will speak about the work of the soroptimists at our October meeting (October 9)
· On Tuesday 3 September to commemorate this year’s International Day of The Disappeared, AIUK is screening the documentary The Echo of Pain of the Many followed by an Q&A session with the writer/director Lucia Cuevas. It will be screened at the AIUK HQ: The Human Rights Action Centre in London. Doors open 6.30. Film 7 pm. Entrance Free. Donations appreciated. The documentary follows Lucia Cuevas as she records her return to Guatemala from exile in the UK, in an attempt to find those involved in the abduction, torture and murder of her brother and his family. Along the way she meets other families of those who disappeared during the 36-year civil war in Guatemala, as they also search for justice following the discovery of previously undisclosed police records.

· Louise and Penny were concerned that our Group has not been approached to take part in the celebrations of St Albans' role in the drafting of the Magna Carta, an early predecessor in human rights! Penny is enquiring of St Albans Museum about this and Louise intends to see if we can leave some of our leaflets there.
6.     NEXT MEETING:
On Wednesday 11 September at 8 pm at the Friends Meeting House, 7 Upper Lattimore Road,St Albans, AL1 3UD. Suzie Daniels is our guest speaker. Please come if you can, so that we have a good turnout for her.

